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STATE MATCH FOR 9-1-1 GRANT H.B. 5622 & 6153: 

 SUMMARY AS ENACTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Bill 5622 (as enacted) PUBLIC ACT 284 of 2010 

House Bill 6153 (as enacted) PUBLIC ACT 285 of 2010 

Sponsor:  Representative Tonya Schuitmaker (H.B. 5622) 

               Representative John Espinoza (H.B. 6153) 

House Committee:  Energy and Technology (H.B. 5622) 

                             Appropriations (H.B. 6153) 

Senate Committee:  Appropriations 

 

Date Completed:  11-15-12 

 

CONTENT 

House Bill 5622 amended the Emergency 9-1-1 Service Enabling Act to allow for a one-time 

distribution, in FY 2010-11, of up to $1.7 million from the Emergency 9-1-1 Fund to the 

Department of State Police for an integrated internet protocol-based 9-1-1 mapping system 

in the State.  The funds provided the State's matching funds for a grant under the Federal 
ENHANCE 9-1-1 Act 

House Bill 6153 appropriated a total of $3.4 million to the Information Technology Services 

and Projects line item of the Department of State Police's FY 2010-11 budget.   These funds 

represented the cost of a project creating an integrated internet protocol-based 9-1-1 

mapping system for use by all public safety answering points (PSAPs) in the State.  The 

project was made possible in part by a grant program under the Federal 9-1-1 ENHANCE 

Act.  The appropriation included $1.7 million in Federal funds and a required match of $1.7 
million in State restricted funds.  

MCL 484.1408 (H.B. 5622) 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

House Bill 6153 appropriated $1.7 million in available carry-forward revenue from the 

Emergency 9-1-1 Fund (Commercial Mobile Radio Service Fees), leaving a projected balance 

of $70,000, and a matching amount of $1.7 million in U.S. Department of Transportation 

funds. 

 

 Fiscal Analyst:  Bruce Baker 
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